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March 13, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Over the last weeks, we have been closely monitoring the evolving situation regarding the
novel coronavirus (COVID-19), and following the lead of our elected officials and public health
experts. We will continue to provide updates on the situation as it develops. As of today, we
have NOT heard that any team member or recent visitor has been diagnosed with COVID-19,
and we do not have any reason to believe there has been an exposure risk at the charter
school, or from any visitor or team member.

Recommendations on school closure based on available science, reports from other countries,
and consultation with school health experts can be found below.

If there is a decision for school closure in response to school-based cases of COVID-19 for
decontamination and contact tracing (few days of closure), in response to significant
absenteeism of staff and students (short to medium length, i.e. 2-4 weeks of closure), or as part
of a larger community mitigation strategy for jurisdictions with substantial community spread*
(medium to long length, i.e. 4-8 weeks or more of closure).

Please review the School Decision Tree to gain a better understanding of the guidance that our
charter school is following and will inform any decision that is made for school closure.

Smcerely,

Dr. Elame Ruiz Lopez E 2

Chief Executive Officer
elopez@ilchs.org

Cc: Board of Trustees
SUNY CSI

Teachjng Tomorrow’s Leaders TODAY.
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BRONX, NEW YORK

13 de marzo de 2020

Queridos padres y guardianes,

Durante las ultimas semanas, hemos estado monitoreando de cerca la evolucion de la situacién
con respecto al nuevo coronavirus (COVID-19), y siguiendo el ejemplo de nuestros funcionarios
electos y expertos en salud publica. Continuaremos brindando actualizaciones sobre la situacion
a medida que se desarrolle. A partir de hoy. NO hemos escuchado que ningiin miembro del

equipo o visitante reciente haya sido diagnosticado con COVID-19. y no tenemos ninguna razén

para creer que haya habido un riesgo de exposicién en la escuela auténoma, o de cualquier
visitante o miembro del equipo.

Las recomendaciones sobre el cierre de escuelas basadas en la ciencia disponible, informes de
otros paises y consultas con expertos en salud escolar se pueden encontrar a continuacién.

Si hay una decisién para el cierre de la escuela en respuesta a casos de COVID-19 basados en la
escuela para descontaminacion y rastreo de contactos (pocos dias de cierre), en respuesta al
ausentismo significativo del personal y los estudiantes (de corta a mediana duracién, es decir, 2-4
semanas de cierre), o como parte de una estrategia de mitigacion comunitaria mas amplia para
jurisdicciones con una difusién comunitaria * considerable (duracién media a larga, es decir, 4-8
semanas o mas de cierre).

Revise el Arbol de Decisién de la escuela para obtener una mejor comprensién de la orientacién
que sigue nuestra escuela auténoma e informara cualquier decisién que se tome para el cierre de
la escuela.
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Dr. Elaine Rmz Lopez
Chief Executive Officer
elopez@ilchs.org

Cc: Board of Trustees
SUNY CSI
Tcaching Tomorrow’s Leaders TODAY.
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